NORTHERN DOOR UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
Calvary & Zion                     Circuit Rider - June 2022
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July 3

Theme:   Independence Day

Bible:  Psalm 145:1-13, Deuteronomy 10:12 –13, 17–21

Message: Love the Lord with all Your Whole Being and Your Neighbor as Yourself

July 10

Theme: Events from Jesus’ life

Bible:  Mark 4:35-41

Message: Crossing the Sea

July 17

Theme: Events from Jesus’ life


Bible:  Mark 5:35-43

Message: Synagogue Leaders’ Daughter

July 24

Theme: Events from Jesus’ life
Bible: Mark 7:1-14

Message: Ignorance

Emergency Pastoral Care

920-421-1968

*Pastor Michael's e-mail!
michaelbmorris100@gmail.com
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E-mail Updates*

Please notify the office of any e-mail changes and birthdays.  
If you know of e-mail updates of members and friends, 

please feel free to send along this newsletter.
Thanks so much!
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Choir Canceled Until Further Notice

[image: image5.jpg]



JULY MISSION OF THE MONTH:

CHRISTMAS IN JULY

We’re thinking Christmas in July with mission giving this month raising funds to purchase $25 gift cards that will be shared with area families before the holidays. The cards will be distributed primarily to needy families at the Northern Door Children’s Center, who can redeem them at the Piggly Wiggly. The director at NDCC says parents have often cried when receiving a card that will allow them to provide a nice Christmas dinner for their family. 
Contributions, marked Mission of the Month, can be sent to Calvary UMC, Box 168, Egg Harbor, WI 54209, or Zion UMC, Box 344, Fish Creek, WI 54212, or designated as Mission of the Month in the Sunday offering. Thank you for your generous response to this local mission effort.

CALENDAR ITEMS
If you have some news or a date you would like to pass along, email the office the information and I will get it out in either an upcoming newsletter or in an email whichever time allows. Deadline for August’s newsletter is July 21st.  We will post detail/updates online and 
through email. 
CALVARY PICTURE DIRECTORIES ARE AVAILABLE 
Calvary’s picture directories are still available and can be picked up in the gathering room. 
ON GOING NEED FOR KNITTERS AND CROCHETERS
We still need additional volunteers to fulfill our mission. Since January 2005 the Prayer Shawl Ministry has made and donated over 700 prayer shawls, lap robes and prayer squares. We are in need of people to help us restock. We are running low at both parishes. We need both the prayer shawls and prayer squares. We can supply the instructions and the yarn; we just need your time and your talent.

Please contact: Calvary: Karen Sandstrom: 920-839-2390, Zion: Judie Gauger: 920-495-1781
UNITED METHODIST WOMEN
Mark your calendars our next meeting is July 12 at 1:00 pm at Calvary 
CONDOLENCES
Condolences go out to the family and friends of Juanita Alley who passed away June 8, 2022.  Condolences go out to the family and friends of Evelyn Mueller passed away June 7, 2022. Also, to the friends and family of Hannelore Scholl who recently passed. And to the friends and family of Marce Desotelle who passed away on June 24th.
Old Fashioned

HYMN SING at ZION
Led by Don Heeringa
Sunday, July 10

5:00PM

Freewill offering to benefit

HELP of Door County

Refreshments following

A Note from Myrtle






Special events and festivals are being resumed that were halted at the advent of Covid-19.  Zion has also decided to resume the summer potluck picnics.  The first one was held, June 26 at the home of Myrtle Clark. The July picnic will be at the home of Howard and Patty Williamson, 7501 S Kangaroo Lake Drive, July 31st. at 12:00 Noon.  Bring a dish to pass.  Family and friends are welcome.  
The county is alive with much activity, Traffic has greatly increased.  Kids are out of school.  There is a need to exercise extra caution when on the road. There are road detours.  Please be alert and patient.  Also, be Covid-19 aware and engage in your activities making sensible decisions.  

The Classic Bike Ride at Zion went well.  There were adequate volunteers to help.  A time of refreshment and fellowship following worship on Sunday also needs volunteers.  The July Hymn Sing is being resumed July 10 at 5:00PM and needs volunteers to provide snacks.  Pastor Don will again lead the singing and Joan Vahey will play the music.  

Covid-19 interrupted the way we lived causing frustrations and stress.  Resuming a form of normalcy in the way we now live reduces some of these issues.  Yet here in Door County, summers for the locals, presents other stresses.  It remains necessary to follow the example of Jesus and draw apart from our activities and find a quiet place to renew strength and peace.  

“After He had dismissed the multitude, He went up into the hills by Himself to pray.  When it was evening, He was still there alone.”  Matthew 14:23. AMP

Myrtle Clark
Zion summer potluck Picnic
The July Picnic is being held July 31st at noon at Howard and Patti Williamsons. They are located at 7501 S. Kangaroo Lake Rd. in Baileys Harbor. The potluck for August will be the 28 at noon location has yet to be determined.
NOTES FROM CONFERNCE MEETING
	Notes from Howard Williamson, delegate to the 2022 Annual Methodist Conference in Green Bay

Friday, June 10 

There were more than 400 people in attendance, about one-third of them virtually. In past years when I attended, the opening ceremony was always performed by the Oneida drummers. This year they did not perform, but the opening worship service was conducted by Bishop Jung and another Korean pastor from the bishop’s home area, who is now preaching in Wisconsin. 

The rest of the Friday session was devoted to voting on routine rules and regulations that have to be reapproved annually. Most related to rules changes and rewording of amendments that were approved last year.

I think the three most important amendments that were voted on and approved were: (1) The recommendation of salary increases for active and retired pastors by 4% to 5%. (2) The continuance of sponsoring and encouraging working with Boy Scout troops, especially ones that have been sponsored by UM churches – not only financially, but by creating a team to talk with churches where there have been cases of abuse of members of sponsored troops, with commitment to restoring healing to the victims, as well as members of the churches where abuse occurred. (3) Continuance of the on-going sister relationship between the Dongbu Conference of the Korean Methodist Church and the Wisconsin Conference, which has been in place for 18 years. The Conference has budgeted $208, 096 for this project and encourages local churches and individuals to donate to it 

Saturday, June 11 

The person invited to conduct Bible study on both Saturday and Sunday mornings was Jim Winkler, past chairman of the National Council of Churches. He based the Saturday service on Romans 12, Chapters 1 and 2. He opened his remarks by saying, “According to Paul, these two chapters sum up what Jesus had to say about equality: All people are equal in God’s sight and should love one another as God loves us. However, I’ve been given an hour each day to explain that to you.

On Saturday, we discussed, pro and con, and voted approval of two action items: (1) Support for reproductive health care rights and justice; and (2) Development of a comprehensive sex education curriculum by the Discipleship Ministries.  

Another proposed action item dealt with firearms legislation. Because it was not presented prior to the convention, it will be presented for discussion and voting on Sunday. 

On Saturday afternoon, Bishop Jung gave his State of the Church address. Since his last report two years ago, we are down about 2,000 members. Four small churches have either closed or merged with other congregations, and six new churches have begun, three of them Spanish speaking. The bishop urged each of us to carry to our churches the need to focus on social justice and racial quality. 

Sunday, June 12 

Bible study continued with Jim Winkler, who said that all the books written by Paul were directed to churches, except Philemon. He said everyone should read Romans and Philemon. 

The action item on firearms legislation was brought to the floor. It called for the Wisconsin Annual UMC Conference to urge all state senators and congressmen to  support and act upon responsible fire-arm legislation, including: Mandatory background checks for all gun sales; the extension of waiting periods to all fire-arm sales; the establishment of a minimum age of 21 to purchase a firearm; the prohibition of further sales of military-stye assault weapons and banning high-capacity magazines and weapons designed to fire multiple rounds; and the expansion of mental health care as a guaranteed right and coverage to all persons. It was approved by 90%.  

The other action item on Sunday was approval of the conference budget for 2023, which was presented on Friday. Bishop Jung said this was the quickest budget was approved in the years he has been a bishop. We are ending the year in good shape financially. The anticipated receipt of apportionments for 2021 was budgeted at 79%; the actual amount received was 77%. 100% of apportionments were paid by 150 churches.

In the afternoon session, new pastoral appointments and changes were announced. Many assignments are still to be filled.

The Sunday evening ceremony ended with the ordination and commissioning of new pastors. 

Monday, June 13, 2022 

Two training sessions were conducted on becoming a culturally proficient church, tolerant and welcoming of cultural and racial differences. They identified differences (deficits) between a monocultural “club church,” a nondiscriminatory church, working toward reconciliation and a multicultural/inclusive church that was reconciled with two-way assimilation and integration.  The chart below depicts the four layers of diversity in the United Methodist Church.


I appreciate the opportunity to again represent our two churches at the conference. There are always inspiring messages, and it is good to see old friends and meet and talk with new pastors and lay representatives to hear what's going on in their churches.

Howard Williamson

COST FREE MISSION OPPORTUNITIES
There are several ways in which you can help support missions that don’t cost you anything.  
Econo Foods grocery receipts can be turned in at the church. We get cash back for all of your purchases.

Year to date we have collected proceeds of $68.99. Thank you to Marty Bagley and Susan Cattle for adding the receipts and turning them in.
CURRENT EVENTS @ CALVARY 
Current Events is on Tuesdays at 9 am, at Calvary hosted by Joan Vahey.  The                                   meeting is held in the library. 
MINISTRY OF PRAYER
Sue Lewis is the coordinator for out prayer chain. If you are not currently a link in the prayer chain and you would like to join, please contact Sue with your email address. Sue can be reached at FSLSAL2@charter.net.
Please email Sue with your prayer request with the exact wording that you want to be forwarded. Include the information that you want shared and it will be sent out to the members of the Prayer Chain.  Thanks again to Sue. Again, her email address is FSLSAL2@charter.net
SPECIAL THANKS
A special thank you to all who contributed to the Mission of the Month for June for the Boys and Girls Club of Door County. Thank you, cards were received from the Red Bird Mission and the Door County Veterans Service Council.
contribution Report
Dear Members and Friends,
We will continue to publish a brief financial report.  You will notice what our year-to-date offerings have been compared to our expenses.  After looking at the report, if you have any questions, please ask me. 
In Christ, Michael B. Morris, Pastor



JULY BIRTHDAYS
  3.
John Landwehr


Sue Lewis

7.
Steve Polster

13.
Paula Desotelle

15.
Patty Bley

16.
Fred Lewis

17.
Marc Harding

19.
John Busey

24.
Bruce Frudden

27.
Patty Williamson

28.
Darlene Reinhard

29.  
Kiana Desotelle

July 2022
Mission of the Month: Christmas Food Cards
For the Northern Door Children’s Center
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calvaryandzionumc.org�to visit the website


Like Zion on Facebook





Year to date through May 31, 2022


Calvary  


Income:	$ 52,991*


Expenses:	$ 46,131*


Net Income:	$  6,860





Zion  


Income: 	$ 26,264


Expense:	$ 20,368*


Net Income:	$   5,896  


*Includes Shared Expenses 


		





In Our Thoughts & Prayers�      �     All suffering with illness     �     All recuperating from surgery�     All awaiting test results�     All lingering in the grief of loss�     All struggling to make ends meet�     All striving to bring healing in their families    �     All serving in the military and overseas





Members & Friends in Assisted Living





Mary Ann Masson


Alexian Village, Milwaukee
















































